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Abstract

As proposed in the liaison letter, 11-04-833r0, from IEEE 802.11 to IETF, the IEEE 802.11 Wireless Interworking with External Networks Study Group (WIEN SG) has performed a review of  “Network Discovery and Selection Problem” (draft-ietf-eap-netsel-problem-02).

This document contains the proposed IEEE 802.11 response developed on behalf of the IEEE 802.11 Working Group, by the IEEE 802.11 WIEN SG.

WORKING DRAFT

From: Stuart J.Kerry, Chair IEEE 802.11 Working Group

To:  Harald Alvestrand, IETF Chair

CC:  Bernard Aboba, IETF to IEEE 802 liaison

Title: Review IETF EAP draft documents, November 2004

Purpose: Review of IETF draft-ietf-eap-netsel-problem-02

Dear Harald,

As mentioned in our earlier liaison, the IEEE 802.11 Wireless Interworking with External Networks Study Group (WIEN SG) is investigating the changes needed to the IEEE 802.11 specification to support interworking with external non-IEEE 802.11 networks.

Attached are comments regarding the document “Network Discovery and Selection Problem” (draft-ietf-eap-netsel-problem-02), for IETF consideration.

· Expression of gratitude

· Scope of future work and division of problems between IETF and IEEE 802.11.

· In order to encourage rapid progress in this area, IEEE 802.11 believes that it would be sensible to determine a division of responsibilities in the area of network selection.  We would suggest that the IETF should concentrate on the specification of the information to be disseminated, and the method of supply of this information to Access Points, while the delivery of the information to the end stations is fundamentally a layer 2 issue best solved by the group responsible for the layer 2 protocol in question.

· Specific pre-association information

· Document captures accurately describes the current issues with the beacon.  It is within the scope of IEEE 802.11 to address changes and enhancements to the beacon.  Please consider that the reduction of information content length would be highly desireable.

· Anaylsis of beacon issues : length, scaleability

For IETF reference, ANSI/IEEE Std 802.11(-1999 (2003 Reaffirmation) edition as amended by IEEE Std 802.11g-2003 and IEEE Std. 802.11h-2003 (also i ??) is the current version of the IEEE 802.11 Standard. [Need to check current version]

Please contact Stuart J.Kerry, IEEE 802.11 Working Group Chair together with Stephen McCann, IEEE 802.11 WIEN SG chair and Dorothy Stanley, IEEE 802.11/IETF Liaison with any questions, and to discuss further IETF follow-up.

Best Regards,

Stuart J. Kerry
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